MINUTES OF THE CALLED MEETING
OF THE CENSUS COMPLETE COUNT COMMITTEE
FEBRUARY 20, 2020

MEMBERS PRESENT: MEMBERS ABSENT:
SHIRLEY WHEAT, CHAIRMAN NONE

CHARLES RICHARDSON, CO-CHAIRMAN
LAURA LITTLE, SECRETARY

J.D. CASTANON, FAITH BASED MEMBER
MARVIN GREGORY, GOVERNMENT MEMBER
JAMES MYRICK, EMC

BOB JAMISON, CITIZEN MEMBER

JOANN BUTLER, CITIZEN MEMBER

1. CALL TO ORDER
Marvin Gregory, with a quorum present, called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m. on day,

February 20, 2020 at the Public Works Meeting Room in the Library complex located at
4900 River Oaks Blvd., River Oaks, Texas 76114.

2. INTRODUCTIONS: All members present and accounted for.

 WORK SESSION:

3. STRATEGIC PLANNING REVIEWING AND MODIFYING ACTIVITIES AND
INCORPORATE NEW INNOVATIVE ACTIVITIES, PROMOTING CENSUS AWARENESS IN
SCHOOLS AND CHURCHES AND REFLECTING A TRUE SNAPSHOT OF COMMUNITY.

Shirley Wheat has made Census signs for businesses and yards, laminated, has 50. She has
designed other signs for promotion to be placed around community. Shirley named several
locations where two-sided signs will be placed. She is also having magnetic sheets made that
can and will be placed on city garbage trucks. These may be placed on personal vehicles, as
well.

Committee discussed having signs in Spanish. J.P. Castanon agreed. He will place signs
around his church once received.

Joann Butler asked about making signs for businesses in the community. She agreed to post
these once received.

Marvin Gregory stated that he can place a Census message on the city marquee.

Marvin Gregory stated that he will contact other churches in the area, including One Faith
Church, Pastor Andy Salazar.

Shirley Wheat stated that preparation and signs need to be ready and complete in March.
Committee discussed other places to post signs: YMCA, ball field driveway, and others.



Marvin Gregory stated that sign-making materials will come from city funds, not spending
more than $500. Shirley Wheat agreed.

Shirley Wheat discussed the Back to School Bash with Castleberry ISD representative as a
last big push. It is at the end of July, but no date has been set.

Chris Carathers, Partnership Specialist from the U.S. Census, confirmed that two Spanish-
speaking Census representatives will be present at the Census table at the CC Health Fair,
March 7.

Bob Jameson contacted four tv stations asking if they had been contacted by the Census
information, they did not have info yet, but did not give them instructions not wanting to
“step on other’s toes.” But he did see a Census advertisement on the Fox station after he
called. He contacted VA news and they are excited about being involved.

4. ACTION FROM WORK SESSION, IF ANY

Next Meeting February 27" at 1:30 p.m.

5. ADJOURN

At 11:00 a.m. Chairman Shirley Wheat adjourned the meeting.

APPROVED THIS THE 27 DAY OF FEBRUARY 2020:

Chai

ATTEST:

Board Secretary




